SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

THURSDAY AUGUST 20, 2020
The August 20, 2020 meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was called to order at 6:01 p.m.
Members Present:  Mike Archer, Sharon McCarrell, Earl Miller, Aaron Wells and Todd Zeller
 Members absent: none. 
Guests:  Lloyd Ganton, Paul and Karol Buchholz, Anette Adams and Dan Milnes
Staff:  Jan Gardner
Election of officers:  A motion was made by Miller and seconded by Archer to elect Todd Zeller as chairperson for the remainder of 2020.  Motion Carried.  A motion was made by Zeller and seconded by Archer to elect Earl Miller as secretary for 2020.  Motion Carried.
Citizen Inquiries - none
Minutes – Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Miller to approve the minutes from the April 19, 2018 meeting.  Approved.
New Business:

Public Hearing/Application for Variance – V20-01 Scott and Jenelle Edwards
Scott and Jenelle Edwards at 6870 Carter Road described their request to build a pole barn with a front yard setback of 30 feet rather than the required minimum setback of 60 feet.  The primary purpose of the pole barn is to store material for their construction business.  They stated their desire to preserve as many trees as possible on their heavily wooded lot.  
Jan Gardner distributed a copy of the five review standards (Sec. 16.3) from the Zoning Ordinance.  She stated that she met with Mrs. Edwards before this application was filed to discuss the zoning issues and options.  Gardner suggested that they consider rezoning to RNF-1 which would make the required front setback 35 feet rather than 60 feet.  
The chairperson asked for comments/questions from the public in attendance.  Lloyd Ganton, 7373 Carter Road, expressed concern over the accumulation of construction materials on their property.  He stated his support for building a pole barn to store these materials; however, he felt that it could be built with a 60 foot front setback with no variance needed.  Paul Buchholz, 7100 Carter Road, stated that he didn’t want to discourage a small business, however he supports the required 60 foot front setback.  Annette Adams, 6875 Carter Road, neighbor across the street, stated her support for building the pole barn with a 30 foot front setback.  

After a period of comments, questions and discussion, a motion was made by Sharon McCarrell and seconded by Mike Archer to approve a variance for a 35 foot front setback rather the requested 30 foot front setback.  Motion Approved. 
Rationale for granting variance was as follows:

1. It seemed likely that if this variance was denied, the applicant would come back to the Township with an application to rezone their parcel to RNF-1, which would make the required front setback 35 feet.

2. Neighbor across the street, at 6875 Carter Road expressed support for a variance (even greater that the one granted.

Member Comments:  None
The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Earl Miller
Secretary
